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Background: In order for patients to perform haemodialysis at home, competence is required around numerous tasks, many completely new to patient and carer. In our unit, all home haemodialysis training is undertaken by the home haemodialysis team themselves in a bespoke, separate training area.  The training period provides a valuable opportunity to build relationships between nursing staff, patients and carers as well as gaining an understanding of everyone’s learning style. This allows us to offer effective education to achieve competence in the skills required to haemodialyse within the home setting. No patient is allowed home before full competence against required skills is achieved. However, we all recognise that adherence to standards of care may deteriorate over time, either as the procedure is performed very infrequently, or individual non-conventional ‘workarounds’ are developed. These issues may not be picked up in routine home visits without specific review. 
Methods: We drew up an initial annual review form based on what we felt were particularly important competencies. This included discussion on how to manage drop in blood pressure, readjustment of target ultrafiltration (UF), how to recirculate and action to be taken in the event of chest pain. There have been several subsequent adaptations as we recognised how ‘out of practice’ some patients /carers had become in some of the original skills, particularly those used very infrequently. This has included addition of observation of technique as well as inclusion of learning from national and local incidents for example ensuring correct blood reinfusion and management of needle stick injuries. In addition we have added discussion about whether review by another member of the MDT is required, for example, checking when last seen by the dietitian. At the end of the review, the patient, carer and nursing member all sign the document agreeing to all areas discussed and any action plans made.  
Results: At the end of Dec 17, 47 of our current cohort had undergone an annual review. The most frequent issues that arose were practice required delivering a bolus of fluid or terminating dialysis early, review of needling technique, recognising signs of anaphylaxis and checking expiry dates of medications. Although some patients and carers were initially reluctant seeing the annual review as a ‘test / exam’, they appreciated the need for revision and found it reassuring that they have renewed confidence in some of the less frequent tasks they may have to undertake. 
Conclusion: In order to safely perform haemodialysis at home, competence is required around many procedures. Some of these are performed frequently with a tendency in some for adapted ‘workarounds’ whereas some are performed very infrequently, only in emergency situations. Structured annual review allows appropriate revision and provides reassurance to both staff and patients/carers. 
